Dear Michelle,

Having studied the information in the planning application I have the following comments to make:

· I believe that the noise levels as given should not cause an issue at the nearest residential property.

· I still have concerns that the best practice has not been followed with regards to odour as the extractor is pointing downwards into a courtyard which may well retain the odour rather than it being pointed upwards and being dispersed in the atmosphere as recommend in the DEFRA Guidance on the Control of Odour and Noise from Commercial Kitchen Exhaust Systems. I would also like to point out that it is not my role to come forward with alternative schemes as suggested in the design and access statement but comment on the schemes that are presented to me. As this is a retrospective scheme it might have been useful to seek the advice of the planning department and/or environmental protection department before the system was installed -  I would therefore like to see the installation engineers reasoning as to why the extractor is pointing down and not up the roof and how this would affect the impact of the odour on the area before I make a final decision on whether to object to the scheme or not.

Kind Regards

Neil Whitton

Environmental Protection Officer

Cherwell District Council and South Northamptonshire Council 

